
ENB - Region 4 Notices 3/29/2017

Public Notice

Notice of Intent and Stormwater Management Plan for State Pollutant Discharge Elimination System

(SPDES) General Permit for Stormwater Discharges from Municipal Separate Storm Sewer Systems

(MS4s) (GP-0-15-003)

The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (NYS DEC) has received a Notice of Intent

(NOI) to be covered under the MS4 Permit from the following entities:

Region MS4 Owner/Operator Location County

4 SUNY Polytechnic Institute 257 Fuller Rd

Albany, NY 12203

Albany

The NOI is posted on: http://www.dec.ny.gov/chemical/41392.html.

In accordance with the MS4 permit (Part II.B), NYS DEC is providing an opportunity for the public to review and

comment on the NOIs prior to authorization. Written comments on the NOIs and SWMP plan must be

submitted to the following addresses within 28 days from this ENB posting, by April 28, 2017.

a. E-mail: Stormwater_info@dec.ny.gov with subject heading "MS4 ENB Notice"

b. MS4 stormwater coordinators as identified in the NOI or SWMP

After the public comment period has expired, the NYS DEC may extend the public comment period, require

submission of an application for an individual SPDES permit or alternative SPDES general permit, or accept the

NOI or SWMP as complete.

Contact: Ethan Sullivan, NYS DEC - Division of Water, Bureau of Water Permits, 625 Broadway, Albany, NY

12233-3505, Phone: (518)402-8116, Fax: (518)402-9029, E-mail: Stormwater_info@dec.ny.gov.

Negative Declaration

Schenectady County - The Town of Duanesburg Planning Board, as lead agency, has determined that the

proposed Onyx Renewable Partners, L.P. - Special Use Permit will not have a significant adverse environmental

impact. The action involves a proposal proposes to install and operate a new 2.0 megawatt photo voltaic (PV)

solar array on an approximately 65 acre parcel. The parcel is fallow farmland and woodlands. The total project

area will comprise approximately 12.5 of the 65 acres. The array is proposed to be constructed in two separate

sections to avoid Impacts to federal wetlands. A 12 foot graded stone drive will provide access to the array from

Alexander Road. The project is located at 664 Alexander Road in Delanson, Town of Duanesburg, New York.

Contact: Dennis O'Malley, c/o Jennifer Friello, Town of Duanesburg, 5853 Western Turnpike, Duanesburg, NY

12056, Phone: (518) 895-2040 extension 111, E-mail: planning@duanesburg.net.


